

FORREST P&C Meeting
Meeting:	Term 3 Week 5
Date/Time:	Wednesday 21 August, 2019 - 7.30pm 
Location:	Forrest Primary School - Staff Room


1.   Welcome & apologies 
Apologies
Melissa Turner; Jamie Haynes; Gen Herbert; Sonya McColl; Perdi Mitchell; Suji Song; Cath Caldwell; Cristina Zierholz; Sally Troy; Chris Pilgrim; Jemma O’Brien

Attendees
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jarrod Fitzgerald; Ali Sewter; Tui Davidson; Fiona Glaskin; Claudia Lam; Sky May; Nicole Richardson; Warwick Burton; Hayley Munsie; Alex Spark
	 
2.   Discussion items	                                                                                 
a. Learning Support Unit 
Jarrod provided and update on discussions with the Department and the visit by Julie Cooper and John Macken. John noted the fence was ‘indefensible’. Govt architects have visited the school and will brief the school on plans week commencing 26 August and the meeting the following week.
Concerns raised that the P&C have been raising concerns for so long and the school said the plans were ok. It has taken significant pressure from the P&C to the department to get action. How can we improve school and P&C relations to prevent further incidents occurring? Hayley stated that ongoing meetings were welcome. Principles of consultation could be established. 
Development next door - concerns were raised regarding overshadowing from the building next door over the LSU playground and the existing access corridor. Concerns over lack of consultation on final plans and impacts on the school. School was told they’d receive report on traffic – these have not been received. Conditions on the sale of the land included the school should not be overlooked. 
Action: Jarrod to report back to P&C about meeting with the department
Action: review essential agreement with the school to manage any further challenges
Action: Hayley to confirm if the school was consulted on the overshadowing and discussion of final plans

b. After school activities
Activities are a logistical challenge and there is an ongoing need to find solutions. Up to 180 children enrolled and an average of 10 children a week not picked up on time. Afters does not have the staff to take additional children. FOOSH staff being abused by parents when staff call asking them to pick up their children. Reports of children not behaving. Challenges in getting rooms as teachers do not want activities in their classrooms as students can trash rooms, damage student work, and teachers cannot work in their classrooms after hours. Concerns from a child protection point of view as activities leaders can be alone with children. Is there a need for a staff member to run the programme – follow-up payments, enrolments, student attendance, and student pick up? Can we only enrol children who attend Afters following activity? – this was deemed to not be the right approach as it excludes some children. Ali has been looking for someone to work 10 hours a week to manage activities.
Parents noted the value of the programme and the options offered to allow children to try different activities. There are challenges with pick up – rooms may change. Can we have a central pick up place? 
Need to note any interactions with parents so if we refuse to enrol a child we have evidence as to parent behaviour. 
Action: look at a central pick up place for activities
Action: advertise the afters coordinator role in the newsletter
c. School events committee update
Big Night Out on 13 September. Donations are coming in and auction site goes live on 2 September. Overall progress is good. Ticket sales are slow but expect them to pick up as we increase advertising including through parent reps. Children’s art is progressing. P&C donation - $500 for something family focused. Hampers contents now being collected and wrapped end August. 
3 September – astronomy night. P&C will hold a bbq on the night.  
d. Canteen update
Parent question – is it setting a good example of what good food looks like? We meet ACT govt standards - offering needs to be over 50% green. We could offer more fresh food but it’s more logistically difficult. Need more volunteers. Lunch needs to be ready at 10.30am which is difficult. Other schools have fruit breaks in the morning and a later lunch. Volunteers sought through parent reps. FOOSH paying additional staff to help and some parents from non-English speaking backgrounds are also volunteering so it is providing a great opportunity for the community. 
Action: parent reps to email classes to seek parent reps
Action: Jarrod to draft an article for the newsletter for different reminders – canteen volunteers; FASA pick-ups; Big Night Out. Will include info on LSU fence when we have info. (Completed)

3.   Standing items 
a. Minutes of the last meeting 
Moved by Nicole Richardson and seconded by Claudia. 
b. Action list review
Need to discuss where funds form the Big Night Out will go. Options included corridor maintenance; literacy and numeracy materials.  
See-Saw – noted that it works well if parents are contacting teachers via See-Saw but not Exec Teachers.
Comms to the whole school will go via email rather than through See-Saw.
School absences – it was noted that parents do not receive acknowledgment of absence recorded. 
Canteen has internet now. Phone still has challenges. Gen – to follow up with P&C Council (Terry as contact). 
LSU students at Afters – challenges with the Inclusion Support Agency to enable access. Ali working with the agency to set up access for children. 
c. Executive report
Completed	
d. Principal’s/School’s Leadership team report
Report provided. Attached to notes. 
School satisfaction survey – Year 4 students completing the survey; few issues with teacher’s survey but now fixed; parent feedback being sought. 
Student safety concerns being addressed as per action in report. 
School events – lots of involvement from the community and teachers. Thanks to the teachers for planning the successful events and the parents for supporting.
Kindergarten explorations – thanks to Ali and the team for their support. Also acknowledgement of Kindergarten teachers for their work.  Children are very engaged. Still assessing best way forward to manage set up / pack up time.  	
e. Deakin Preschool liaison report	
Rachel Hogan passed early childhood qualification. Mini bush-school run every Wednesday. Quotes for a dry riverbed facility being sought. 
f. Parent Rep Liaison
At the Yr 4 forum parents requested a class rep be reinstated for each class in the senior years to focus on social events. Nicole is in the process of finding parent reps. 
Sonya has drafted comms to go out to all the Class Reps about the Big Day Out which she will send out this week.
Request approved for $1000 for upcoming World Teachers Day. To cover gift and lunch.	
g. Board report
N/A	
h. P&C Council report	
Sonya will forward you the latest newsletter to all.  Will also send to the class reps as there are a few sessions that parents have been invited to.
4.    Any other business
Year 6 leaving gift – what is the expectation? Market Day now run by Year 5 and the funds set aside to be used in Year 6. Need to ensure the Year 5 students understand the money they made this year is for next year.
Buddy system has been rearranged – Year 5: Kindergarten; Year 6: Year 1. 

Meeting closed – 9.27pm	 
The next P&C meeting will be in Term 4, Week 5


